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   Newsletter for Week Commencing 4th December 2017 

DATE BREAKFAST CLUB WILL BE ON EVERY MORNING  
Mon              Netball Club 

Tues      Crosscountry               Drum lessons 

Wed  Skate Club 

Thurs          NO CLUBS 

Fri  Craft Club                       Guitar lessons 

 

*STARS OF THE WEEK* 
PORTHCURNO CLASS –  Sam for amazing writing of a 'Christmas food shopping list' 
SENNEN CLASS – Fred for amazing maths and attitude to learning 
GODREVY CLASS – Thomas for writing a neat conclusion to his argument 

 

CHRISTMAS PRODUCTION – PLEASE REMEMBER TO COLLECT YOUR TICKETS FROM THE 
OFFICE BY MONDAY. 
 
MONDAY 9.00 AM – ALL CHILDREN TO MEET AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE (EXCEPT 
CHILDREN WHO ATTEND BREAKFAST CLUB) 
 

FROGS NEWS 
 
RAFFLE TICKETS – We have sent home today, to each family an envelope containing some  tickets 
for the raffle which will take place during the Christmas fair. There are 5 strips in each envelope and 
they are for sale at 50p each. We would appreciate if you could return to school by Wednesday 13th 
December the strips you want to buy, together with the money. You should also put on the back of 
each strip your name and telephone number. 
Thank you very much for your constant support! ...and Good Luck!!!   
 

BAKE SALE – There will be no bake sale during December, but for the Christmas fair we would 

really appreciate donations of Christmas baked goods. Many thanks!   

 
CHRISTMAS FAIR - Saturday 16th December at school.  Santa’s Grotto, stalls, refreshments and 

lots more. Any volunteer helpers or cake/bun makers will be gratefully received. We would also love 
to receive donations of any spare arts & craft items such as glitter, ribbons, tinsel or anything else to 
make some Christmas wreaths. We will have a raffle/tombola during the fair. Any donations of prizes 
would be much appreciated! 
 

BAGS TO SCHOOLS – Please can you fill with any unwanted items, it lists on the front what can 

go in.  When they are collected they get weighed and we get a cheque for the total weight so we 
need as many as possible.  There are plenty of spare bags in the office if you need more. Please drop 
your donated bags to the office no later than Monday 11th December 
 
Next FROGS meeting: Monday 4th December – 9.00 am 
 

OTHER INFORMATION/ADVANCE NOTICES 
 
HALL FOR CORNWALL We will be leaving to go to the Pantomime on Thursday after the children 

have had lunch.  Children must be in school uniform and have a warm coat to wear.  We are hoping 

to be back at school by 6.00 pm for you to collect your children 

LANTERN PARADE – Friday 8th December.  Children must be in school uniform and they can wear 

festive hats if they so wish! 

 



 
GERMOE LIGHTS SWITCH ON - Thursday 14th December at the village green at 6.30pm, hot food 
will be served in the church hall at a small cost. 
 

SWIMMING will recommence in the spring term on Wednesday mornings. Please note children will 

be required to be in school by 8.25 am at the latest as we must be changed and at poolside by      

9.00 am,   If you are able to assist with transport and supervision please see Mrs Care in the office.  

YOUR SCHOOL NEEDS YOU - In order to run a high provision and interesting array of afterschool 

sports’ clubs we are desperately seeking parent volunteers. If you have a keen interest in any sport 

(cycling, football, hockey, rugby, gymnastics or dance for example) and would be able to spare an 

hour or so a week to help coach -we would love your help. Please see Mrs Jones or Mrs Care. DBS 

costs would be covered by the school.  

CLASS 2  - please could you save any polystyrene pizza bases (or chip trays) as we will make use of 
them for printmaking this half term.  Many thanks Mrs Jones 

 
FACEBOOK PAGE – We have created a public Facebook page called Germoe Community Primary 

School. This is a public page that everybody can see. The aim is to promote the school and give 
some essential information about us and what we do. We have also created a closed group called 
Germoe School and FROGS. This is a group where only the members can see what it is posted, or 
post something on it. With this page we would like to improve communication amongst parents, 
sharing information about school events, trips, etc. and give FROGS the opportunity to give out all  
the relevant information about their amazing work and activities. To join this group, just search on 
Facebook for the group and ask to join it! 

 

EARLY YEARS FUNDING 

To find out if you are eligible, please look at Childcare Choices: 
website https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/  
 

Diary Dates          

December  
 
Saturday 2nd Santa Clause at the Queens Arms (see posters around 

school for more information)  
 
Monday 4th      Play practice at Community Centre 9.00 am 
.      FROGS meeting 9.00 am 
 
Thursday 7th      Hall for Cornwall 
 
Friday 8th     Parent/Governor meeting @ Germoe 9am 
      Lantern Parade @ Helston 
 
Monday 11th     Christmas Production 
 
Tuesday 12th     Bags 2 School collection  
 
Wednesday 13th    Christmas lunch – children only 
 
Thursday 14th      Germoe Christmas lights switch on @ 6.30 pm 
 
Saturday 16th     Christmas Fair 
 

Wednesday 20th     Break up @ 1.30 pm 

 

http://foundationyears.us2.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=44faaa73d6419d1513179588a&id=f5e8da3ca0&e=7689136e0e

